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TO:
Interested Industry Parties
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Caroline Trum, Director, Wholesale Electric Quadrant 
DATE:
July 14, 2022
RE:
NAESB WEQ Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee Meeting Draft Minutes – July 13, 2022
Wholesale Electric Quadrant

Coordinate Interchange Scheduling Subcommittee (CISS)
Conference Call
July 13, 2022 from 1:00 PM – 3:00 PM Central
DRAFT MINUTES
1. Welcome 
Mr. Buus welcomed the participants to the meeting and the participants introduced themselves. Ms. Trum delivered the NAESB Antitrust and Meeting Policy reminder.  Mr. Buus stated that since the last meeting, Mr. Phillips had transition to co-chair of the WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee and Mr. Browning had agreed to become the new co-chair of the WEQ CISS.

Mr. Buus reviewed the agenda.  Mr. Norris moved, seconded by Mr. Stone, to adopt the agenda as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.

The participants reviewed the draft minutes from the April 4, 2021 meeting.  No modifications were offered.  Mr. Stone moved, seconded by Mr. Norris to adopt the draft minutes as final.  The motion passed a simple majority vote without opposition.  The final minutes from the meeting are available at the following link: https://naesb.org//pdf4/weq_ciss080421fm.doc. 
2. Discuss the modifications proposed by the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee to the WEQ-012 Public Key Infrastructure Business Practice Standards to accommodate new requirements in the issuance of the TLS certificates (server certificates)
Mr. Buus stated that the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee had recently voted out a recommendation proposing modifications to WEQ-012 and the NAESB Accreditation Requirements for Authorized Certification Authorities (ACAs).  He asked Mr. Buccigross, chair of the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee, to discuss the proposed revisions.  Mr. Buccigross stated that the proposed modifications to WEQ-012 support changes to the issuance of TLS certificates by NAESB ACAs.  He explained that the use of the “OU field” for these certificate types is being deprecated.  Ms. Trum stated that the “OU field” is field which contains the NAESB EIR Entity Code.  Mr. Buccigross stated that as part of the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee consideration of the proposed changes, the participants had discussed if there would be any potential downstream impacts, such as to e-Tagging applications, if the NAESB EIR Entity Code was no longer included as part of TLS certificates.  He noted that the consensus of the subcommittee was that there would likely be no substantive impact, as TLS certificates typically do not validate against the “OU field.”  Ms. Trum stated that representatives from the NAESB ACAs had also indicated during WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee discussions that they were doing outreach to their certificate holders regarding the upcoming changes.
Mr. Buccigross stated that the changes proposed to the NAESB Accreditation Requirements for ACAs are consistency changes.  He explained that there were a few references in the specification to “SSL” which is now an outdated protocol replaced by “TLS.”  Ms. Trum stated that the formal comment period for the recommendation closes on August 1, 2022.  She encouraged the participants to review the recommendation within their companies.
Mr. Buus noted that the WEQ CISS had made similar changes to replace references to “SSL” with “TLS” as part of previous standard development efforts but suggested that the participants review the NAESB Electronic Tagging Functional Specification to ensure all references had been replaced.  The participants reviewed the document and determined that there were no longer references to “SSL.”
Mr. Buus asked if there were any further questions or comments regarding the proposed changes by the WEQ Cybersecurity Subcommittee or potential impacts.  None were offered.
3. Other Business

Ms. Trum stated that NAESB continues to with OATI, as the system administrator for the NAESB EIR, to identify and implement periodic updates to the registry to ensure the tool continues to function and meet the needs of the industry.  She stated that as announced on June 22, the software for the serving housing the registry will be updated on August 3, 2022.  Ms. Trum explained that as the software update will require interruptions to registry access for approximately one hour, NAESB worked with OATI to schedule the implementation after business hours, beginning at approximately 7:00 PM Central Prevailing Time.  Mr. Stone asked if there would be any changes to the NAESB EIR’s API as part of the update.  Mr. Pradhan stated that the update will not impact the API.  Ms. Trum stated that the NAESB office will be distributing a reminder announcement regarding the implementation this week.

Mr. Buus asked if there was any other business to discuss.  There were no additional comments offered.  

Ms. Trum stated that she would work with Mr. Buus and Mr. Browning to schedule additional meetings of the subcommittee as needed.
4. Adjourn
The meeting adjourned at 1:31 PM Central on a motion by Mr. Browning, seconded by Mr. Stone.
5. Attendance

	First Name
	Last Name
	Organization

	Saqlain
	Ali
	PCI

	Michael
	Aparicio
	Power Settlements 

	Nik
	Browning
	MISO

	Jim 
	Buccigross
	Group 8760

	Zack
	Buus
	BPA

	Hamedah
	Dhalai
	BPA

	Bhushan 
	Dhuri
	PJM

	Julie
	Gerush
	SPP

	Cory
	Herbolsheimer
	NV Energy

	Cheryl
	Mendrala
	ISO-New England

	Mike
	Norris
	BPA

	Alok
	Pradhan
	OATI

	Chris
	Sloan
	MCG Energy

	Larry
	Stone
	SoftSmiths

	Charanya
	Suri
	NV Energy

	Caroline
	Trum
	NAESB
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